Bethke Elementary PTO Meeting

September 9, 2019

8:50 A.M. - Bethke Cafeteria

Call to Order: Nikki Westlind, Board President, called Meeting to order at 8:50 a.m.

Welcome/Introduction of Board: All present board members were introduced.

PTO Monthly Business Updates

Golf Tournament Update: Jason Mantas was present for an update

· The tournament will have a shotgun stat at 8am and finish by 2pm

· After tournament ends lunch buffet will start and awards will be given

· 2 more teams are needed for the tournament, Ann will email parents asking for anyone who is interested to register by Wednesday.

· $5,000 is the expected goal but hoping to make more as to more then cover costs of tournament.

· Jason is also looking for 2 more parent volunteers to help work in the morning from 7:30-9:30am and 1 more in the afternoon.

Budget Update: Naima Haddad, Treasurer, provided Budget update. Highlights from the budget that were discussed include:

· Income carry over from 2018-2019 school year = $17,727

· King soopers gives back, collected thus far approximately $1,100

· More funds are expected to be raised through the golf tournament, pledge and spirit wear

· Stipend updated to $13,650

· Core celebrations updated to $1,800

Spend down option discussed: Another Sun sail for the playground was suggested- $5,000 will be written into the budget 

Vote taken: Approved – will hopefully be installed by spring 2020

Budget approval pending changes made

Pledge Update: Bethke continues to use the pledge format rather than sales. Current funds collected are over $12,000, more in the process of being counted. 

By-Law Changes: overview

· Nikki Westlind and Naima Haddad explained the removal of the Assistant treasurer role and the assistant volunteer coordinator. 

· Also the adjustment of duties to the treasurer job. The treasurer’s responsibilities have decreased since Jerri is handling all money coming in and out in the front office. 

· In addition the term limits were removed from the by laws for all board members. This is being done due to lack of interest in volunteers for board positions. Also to raise interest by not requiring 3 years from volunteer. 

· Since removing term limits, the addition of an annual vote will be taken forever position. 

· Questions were asked from attendees for clarification on whether the removal of term limits would have any for seeable issues. No one on the board or the principal felt there would be a down side.

Vote was taken for By Law updates: Approved

Committee Updates:

· Book Fair: Lynne Diaz:  2 book fairs will be held this year, fall and spring. Fall book fair is scheduled for October 14th-17th, volunteers are needed, and a signup genus is going out soon. 

· Also of note the budgeted amount of money for the cost of the book fairs can be removed due to the décor being streamlined.

· Box Tops and milk caps - Cassi Wedel (wasn’t present- update provided by Leea Guy) $38.70 has been raised so far. New scan able app is being introduced- flyer went out in Friday folder. For now we can get double points by still collecting the box tops as well as scan receipts into app. 

· The desire for advertising within the community to raise awareness of the new app and get non-Bethke families involved.

· Copy Room: Carrie Dietrich  (present): Working on list of volunteers/Volunteers needed. Training will be scheduled sometime next week. Shifts will be very flexible- 1hr max

· Fall Social: Leea Guy and Nikki Westlind, is heading up the trunk or treat event new to Bethke this year. To be held on October 25th from 5-6:30pm at the town park parking lot. 

· Spots will have no limit in hopes of lots of interest- request a $10 registration to insure people show up. – Forms to be made 

· County clerk to be contacted to reserve lot

· Timnath Police to be contacted to request a police presence to shut down lot to incoming traffic

· Local farms to be contacted for pumpkin donations

· Potential to contact The Smile Doctor for participation in event

· Prize amounts for top 3 favorite cars will be decided after we know how many cars are participating

· $1000 fall social budget amount will be applied to purchase additional candy and teal pumpkins and no food items to be given to participating cars to hand out

· No sponsorship or advertising allowed this year

· Concerns were voiced by attendees about the décor of some of the cars being too scary – requested perimeters to be set

· Flyer will have mention of age appropriate decorations

· Flyer will also include examples of decorations

· Flyer should also request all kids come in costume

· Friday Folders: Danielle Riday: (present) Going well, though the need for a back up person in case Danielle can not make it is needed. (Lynne or Leea will be contact and back up)

· Original Art: Wendy Rice (not present- update give by Ann), Volunteers will be requested soon, kids are currently working on projects in art. Order forms will go out in early fall to have orders arrive before winter break.

· School Directory: Form went out last week, directory will be done by October 1st

· Spirit Wear: Lynne Diaz (present): Order form went out last week in Friday folders, will proceed with using local printer, expected to make more then currently reflected in budget
· Teacher Appreciation: Jenny Swenson (Present): This is Jenny’s first year leading the committee, Volunteer list is up to 120, emails will be going out to volunteers for the 5th grade luncheon this month. Each month is a different grade.

· Welcome Committee:  Jessica Perez and Ciara Stastny: (neither were present. Update given by Ann) Flyer is posted on PTO board with all up coming scheduled breakfasts. All New and current parents welcome

Volunteer Update - Lynné Diaz (present): And Principal Alfonso gave update: A new volunteer protocol will be going into effect at some point this year. It will be a live system where you have to scan your drivers license. This method is to provide an up to date record for anyone coming into the school. Pouder school district will be putting into affect but they require test school first- Bethke being one of the first. 

Principal’s Message

Ann Alfonso: We are off to a great start, everyone is settling into their routines and all kinks are being addressed and worked out. Current student enrollment is up to 636. Kindergarten through 3rd are currently on a slightly staggered schedule with over lapping lunch times for about 5-10 mins. The cafeteria has added one more table to accommodate the extra students. 4th and 5th grade are eating a little earlier to give themselves longer afternoon schedules to have more time for science and technology. There are currently 5 tracks for every grade expect 3rd, this is in order to keep each class size under 25 students. One new paraprofessional has been hired as well. 

Q & A

· What is going on with the new builds across from Bethke? 

· There are currently plans for 79 new single-family homes to be built, all of which would be zoned for Bethke. 

· How is the new elementary school coming along?

· Pre-k through 5th school is on track to open in fall of 2021, the district will soon be looking to hire a principal, the boundaries for the new school is posted on the Pouder school district website.

· When opens: Bethke will become a surrounding neighborhoods school only.

· What is the update on the new Middle/high school?

· The school is on track to open fall of 2022

Wrap Up: Next PTO meeting will be Monday, November 4th at 6:30 p.m. in the Bethke cafeteria. Teacher grants will be discussed at this PTO meeting.
